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Ambassadorial-Level Meeting of the Peacebuilding Commission on Sierra Leone 
10 December 2020 
Chair’s Summary 

1. On 10 December, the Chair of the Peacebuilding Commission (PBC), H.E. Mr. Bob Rae, 
convened a virtual Ambassadorial-level meeting on Sierra Leone to take stock of the country’s 
efforts to consolidate peace gains in recent years and identify development and peacebuilding 
priorities that merit continuous support from the Commission. In preparation of the meeting, 
the Government shared with the PBC a roadmap outlining the country’s peacebuilding priorities 
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 They recognized the PBC accompaniment of Sierra Leone (under the leadership of 
Canada, the Chair of the Country-Configuration) over the past 14 years, and the country’s 
remarkable achievements in peacebuilding and sustaining peace. They noted that Sierra 
Leone had made significant strides in national healing, reconciliation, social cohesion, 
solidarity, and human capital investment. 
 

 Building on the DSG’s visit to Sierra Leone on 14 November and taking into 
consideration the governments roadmap for future engagement with the PBC, they 
reiterated their support to the government’s efforts to further promote peace and national 
cohesion, including through the implementation of the 2019-2023 National Development 
Plan and by fast-tracking the establishment of a Commission for Peace and National 
Cohesion. They also expressed full support for the government’s efforts to invest in 
human capital development, economic diversification, and enhanced institutional 
governance, while at the same time ensuring effective COVID-19 response and recovery. 
 

 They encouraged stronger action to ensure meaningful participation of women in decision-
making processes and promotion of youth employment and empowerment, with special 
emphasis on the need to prioritize free quality education for girls. They also stressed the 
importance of concluding the Constitutional review process, which would enable the 
inclusion of ethnic minority groups into governance structures. 
 

 They acknowledged the need for the government to build trust between its citizens and 
State institutions, including by strengthening anti-corruption and governance 
accountability measures. In that regard, they noted the establishment of an independent 
Commission on Peace and National Cohesion, stressing the need for inclusivity and the 
involvement of all political parties. 
 

 They noted the socio-economic consequences of the COVID-19 pandemic and the risk of 
exacerbating political tensions, which could undermine peacebuilding gains. They stressed 
the need for bipartisan cooperation to help address lingering tensions and called for further 
progress in the work of the Commission of Inquiry, through a consultative process and 
based on interactive dialogue including all political parties, CSOs and citizens.  
 

 They recognized the critical role of the PBF, which has buttressed national efforts over 
the last decade to rebuild State institutions, improve security, and promote inclusive 
governance and reconciliation, and welcomed current PBF support for youth 
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